BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR FEBRUARY 2, 2017
Attending trustees were President Samantha Hughes, Peg Stecky, Jerry Jensen, Michael Frederick-Martinez, Al Miotke, David Mohr, Vicki Karuzas and Phil DeLeo. 
Guests: Rich Thompson 
President Samantha called the meeting to order at 7:05.
Samantha asked everyone to take a few minutes and review the minutes of the November 3rd board meeting.  Samantha then called for a motion to approve the minutes with that correction noted.  Michael made a motion to approve, and Jerry seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  
Michael reviewed the treasurer’s report.  She reported we have an ending fund balance of $38,708.41.  She distributed copies of the invoice for the installation of security devices, with a balance due of $23,299.53.  Samantha called for approval of the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Phil made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Jerry seconded the motion and the report was approved unanimously.    
OLD BUSINESS
Security – Samantha informed the board that the electric entry for the clubhouse is still not working correctly.  She volunteered to call the installers again.   
Broken Water Valve – Samantha reported that she called a plumber to repair the broken line during the recent cold spell.    

Pest Control – Samantha stated that during installation of the security signs of rodents in the attic were discovered.  She said she would try to get a few bids from exterminators.  

Key Replacement - Samantha noted that over the years several keys on our keyrings don’t match locks, and some locks don’t have keys.  She suggested we replace all old locks with ones that have a common key.  The board concurred.  

Open Discussion 
Vicki informed the board that a family member purchased a foreclosed property on Aqua Drive.  After cleaning up a real mess, and paying utility reconnection fees, he was informed that there was a large outstanding bill for dues and late charges against the property.  Because this was a foreclosure, the past due amounts were not disclosed until after the purchase was closed.  The board agreed to confer with Tom Timm about forgiving late charges attached to the dues.  This will be discussed further at the next board meeting.
Jerry referred to November’s meeting attended by Jenny Sousa.  Jenny had asked the board for a price break to rent the clubhouse.  The board explained that the rate was a set amount, it which point Ms. Sousa left the meeting.  Jerry suggested to the board that we might consider renting for a smaller block of time to reduce the cost.  Jerry made a motion allowing the building to be rented in two or four hour increments.  David seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously.  Peggy offered to inquire of Ms. Sousa if that would be acceptable to her.   
Having no other island business to discuss, Samantha adjourned the meeting at 8:09.
The next board meeting will be on March 2, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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